
DEVON SCHOOLS ATHLETICS ASSOCIATION 

Dear Athlete 

By taking part in the Devon Schools Championships, you may be considered for selection for the 
Devon Team to compete at the South West Schools Championships, which take place at Exeter 
Arena next Saturday 16th June starting at 10am. 
 
NO SELECTION LETTERS WILL BE SENT OUT FOR THIS EVENT – The team will be posted on the Devon 
Schools AA website, www.devonschoolsathletics.org, by Monday morning. Also on the website will 
be the instructions for the day with an email address, WHICH YOU MUST USE TO CONFIRM YOUR 
AVAILABILITY BY 9.00am WEDNESDAY, 14th JUNE. Please ensure you include your name. 
 
The criteria for selection in order of priority are as follows: 
 

1. All winners at today’s championships WILL BE SELECTED subject to availability. 
              The remaining places will be prioritised as follows: 

2. Athletes who did not win, but achieve ESAA entry or national standards today, WILL BE  
       SELECTED 
3. Athletes who have achieved ESAA standards on other occasions this season will be  

CONSIDERED. 
4.  Athletes who achieve the ESAA County standard at today’s championships will be 

CONSIDERED. 
5. Athletes in the first year of their age group who finish in the first three and whose 

performance shows promise for the future will be CONSIDERED. 
6. Other athletes who finished in the first three will be CONSIDERED. 
 

If you think you might be considered for County Team selection for 
the National Championships at Birmingham on Friday & Saturday 

13th & 14th July 
 
Please go to the ESAA website and register your details there – this will speed up the entry 
procedure and ensure that your name is spelled correctly in event programmes, on tee-shirts, in 
results, and on TV.  
By registering yourself you will also have the option to provide TV commentators something to say 

about you if you reach a televised final. If you have not already registered, please DO THIS TONIGHT 

so that we have your details in time for the County Team selection meeting tomorrow. If you 

registered last year, you still need to re-register – we don’t store your information from one year to 

the next.  

NB – Registering your details online does not guarantee selection as we can only select a 

maximum of 40 athletes.  

Go to www.esaa.net then click the Register for your County Team link on the home page. 

Yours sincerely 

Terry O’Brien 
 
Track & Field Team Manager 

http://www.devonschoolsathletics.org/

